
��������	
�������

���������������

��������
	���		����

Dear Parents: 
Thank you for 

your continued support of 
the Brooks Composite 
High School Newsletter.  
This is the second news-
letter for this semester.  
The next edition will come 
out in early February of 
2012.   
      The purpose of 
the newsletter is to pro-
vide general information 
about the school.  In this 
edition I have tried to in-
clude a few items that 
might give you an idea 
about the activities our 
students have been in-
volved with since school 
began.  These activities 
help provide our students 
with an expanded educa-
tional experience and 
serve to make memories 
and friendships for a life-
time.  I also included infor-
mation that will keep you 
well informed about 
Brooks Composite High 
School.  Please take time 
to read through this news-
letter.  If you have any 
questions or comments, 
please feel free to contact 
me at the school.  

 As we approach 
the Holiday Season, we 
are mindful of the many 
blessings that we enjoy 
but are also reminded of 
the misfortune of others.  
As a school and a com-
munity we are sometimes 
faced with tragedy.  Such 
was the case earlier this 
year when one of our stu-
dents lost his father in an 
unfortunate accident.   In 
a show of support, our 
students stepped up to 
support this family.  Our 
volleyball team held bake 
sales to raise money for 
the family .  Our staff and 
students raised money 
through donations and 
other fundraising efforts..  
Meanwhile, the commu-
nity also got involved rais-
ing money for the family.  
This expression of sup-
port speaks so highly of 
the compassion and gen-
erosity of our students 
and our community.  On 
behalf of the grief stricken 
family, thank you to all 
who cared enough to help 
in any way that you could. 
Acts of kindness and 
compassion are the vir-

tues that we think are 
every bit as important as  
academics.  This is read-
ily apparent when you 
take a look at the Charac-
ter Corner section of our 
Newsletter to see what 
caring students we have 
at BCHS.   
 During this sea-
son of giving, thank you 
for remembering those 
who are less fortunate. 
On behalf of the Students 
and Staff at BCHS please 
we wish you a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy 
New Year. 
 
Sincerely 

 
Grant Jensen 

Principal 
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NAME, ADDRESS, AND E-
MAIL ADDRESS CHANGES  

        If there have been any 
changes to the names, ad-
dresses, e-mail address or 
phone numbers of any of our 
students please let the office 
know immediately.  We will up-
date our files as necessary. 
 
WE WOULD LIKE YOUR E-
MAIL ADDRESS  
    In an effort to keep you up to 
date and informed about your 
son or daughters progress at 
school we are looking for ways 
to communicate with you in a 
timely fashion.   If you have an e
-mail address you would like to 
share with us please e-mail the 
school at bchs@grasslands.ab.ca 
 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 If you would like to re-
ceive our daily announcements 
by email, please call the school 
and give Mrs. Renn your ad-
dress. 
 

REPORT CARDS 
The first report cards 

were released in October.  The 
second report cards have just 
been issued during the week of 
Nov 21–25, 2011.   Each teacher 
scheduled their own release 
date based on completion dates 
of units of work.  All second re-
port card marks were released 
by Nov 25, 2011.  The only ex-
ception is Work Experience and 
Special Projects.  If you did not 
receive a second report card by 
the dates mentioned, please 
give me a call. 

The second report cards 
will provide an accurate measure 

of how your child is doing in 
each course.  You are not re-
quired to sign and return these 
report cards unless specifically 
requested to do so by a teacher.  
As well, there are no formal par-
ent/teacher interviews at this 
time.  However, if you would like 
to meet with any teacher, please 
feel free to contact the school to 
make arrangements. 
 

INFORMATION ABOUT THE 
AUTOMATED  

PHONE  / E-MAIL SYSTEM 
The automatic phone 

system calls home  (or sends an 
e-mail) when we haven’t re-
ceived a call from a parent or 
guardian notifying us of their son 
or daughter’s absence.  If we get 
a call by 3:30 from a parent or 
guardian on the day of the ab-
sence the automated caller will 
not call home. 

The automated message 
will notify you of the classes 
missed that day.  Most of our 
students start their day at 8:32.  
This is the first  INSTRUC-
TIONAL PERIOD of the day but 
not necessarily the first CLASS.  
When the automatic phone sys-
tem calls home, it lists the 
CLASSES missed which on 
Monday begins with the first PE-
RIOD.  To see the rotation of our 
classes throughout the week, 
please refer to the chart which 
follows. 

There is often some con-
fusion about which CLASS was 
missed.  Because we have peri-
ods that occur at different parts 
of the day, the message will indi-
cate which CLASS of the day 
was missed.                           

This our daily schedule:   

 
Our answering machine 

is on 24 hours, so you can call in 
the evening or morning if that is 
more convenient.   

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 


 BCHS would like to invite 
interested parents to help in the 
school.  If you would like to vol-
unteer please give Bert Scholz a 
call at the school 

SCHOOL FEES ARE DUE!!  

 General School Fees 
were due at the start of Septem-
ber.  If these have not yet been 
paid, you must do so right away.  
By the end of November, a re-
minder will be mailed to homes 
with outstanding school fees.  If 
finances are difficult and a longer
-term payment schedule is re-
quired, please arrange one with 
Mrs. Berringer or Mr. Jensen at 
the school.
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Mon. 
 1, 3, 2, 5, 7 

Tue. 
 4, 1, 3, 6, 8 

Wed
 2, 4, 5, 6, 7 

Th. 
 1, 3, 8, 7, 5


Fri 
 2, 4, 6, 8, rotating 

Day Sequence of Classes 



Welcome to a new year 
from the SAC of Brooks Com-
posite High School.  We’ve had 
our first two meetings and are 
feeling encouraged by the re-
laxed and informative mood of 
the meeting.  As in other years, 
we are seeking ways to get high 
school parents more involved 
with their student’s education 
and school.   
 Our meetings are open to 
all parents and guardians and 
we would invite any questions or 
concerns you may have.  Please 
contact the school or any mem-
ber of the School Council and 
please feel free to attend the 
meetings.   

Brooks Composite High 
School operates on the SBM 
model.  This provides parents, 
students, and staff with the op-
portunity to be involved with the 
management of the school. 

  The SBM teams in-
clude: 
· Budget Team 
· Curriculum Development   

    Team 
· Student Affairs   

    (Extracurricular) Team 
· Policy Team   
·  
The 2011 – 2012 SAC members 

and their duties include:  
Twila Buckowsky    
 Grade 11 Rep, Co-chair   
 SC Representative  
Carolyn Bain              
 Grade 12 Rep  
Noreen Ronan              
 Grade 12 Rep 
Dale Rempel 
 Grad 12 Rep 
Maureen Jennisen          
 Grade 11 Rep  
 Japan Selection  
   Committee 
Carol Neufeld  
 Grade 11 Rep   
Janet Ismieli 
 Grade 11 Rep 
 Secretary            
Deanna Kemp 
 Grade 10 Rep 
 Policy Team 
Michelle Labrie 
 Grade 10 Rep 
 Budget Committee 
Joy Busse 
 Grade 10 Rep 
Dalene Dingwall 
 Vice –Chair—SAC 
Cherry MacLagan 
 Student Affairs 
Grant Jensen    
 Co-chair 
Sheila Laverty   
 Teacher Rep 

Ebberly MacLagan & 
Sydney Tancowny  
 Student Representatives 
 
 Future meetings of the 
BCHS School Council will be 
held at 7:00 p.m. in the Confer-
ence Room at the school on the 
dates listed: 
 Dec 14, 2011 

Feb 8, 2012 
Mar 14, 2012 
Apr 18, 2012 
May 9, 2012 

Please note: The School Coun-
cil welcomes all parents to attend 
the meetings.  If you would like 
topics to be placed on an 
agenda, please contact either co
-chairperson.  The School Coun-
cil members would encourage 
parental involvement as much as 
possible 
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 I sent out an e-mail on 
Nov 17th looking for some par-
ents to begin organizing for the 
after-grad activities that have 
usually accompanied the 
graduation ceremonies.  While 
the school looks after the cere-
monies that take place at the 
arena, the parents have typically 

arranged for something to occur 
after the ceremonies have 
ended. 
 In response to the e-mail, 
Shirley Moen and Bev Neigum 
have offered to help organize an 
initial parent meeting.   The first 
meeting has been scheduled to 
take place on Monday, Dec 5th 

"��(���������%&&������
at 7:00 pm If you are interested 
in helping them out, please make 
a point of attending this meeting 
or contact them at: 
Shirley Moen 
   shirleymoen@hotmail.com  
Bev Neigum 
   bev.neigum@grasslands.ab.ca  



 All potential grads re-
ceived an information bulletin on 
Tuesday, November 15, 2011.  
Students also received a grad 
photo information package on 
Nov 4th.  If you have not re-
ceived either of these, please 
have your son or daughter pick 
up another copy from the school. 

Planning is currently un-
derway for two major fund-
raising events.  The annual Grey 
Cup bottle drive takes place on 
Thursday, Dec. 1st  from 5-8 
p.m.  The annual Grad Turkey 
Dinner takes place Friday, De-
cember 9 from 11:30 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m. 

   

 On November 15th all 
grads received an information 
letter regarding Grad Turkey Din-
ner.  To make this event a suc-
cess, we need the support of 
grads and parents to provide 
food and to work in the kitchen 
and at the dinner.   

If you do not receive a 
copy of the letter, please call the 
school and one will be mailed to 
you. 

We look forward to the 
support of the grads and their 
parents, as well as the commu-
nity at large to make both these 
fund raisers successful. 

If you have any ques-
tions, suggestions, or concerns 
regarding any aspect of the fund-
raising activities or commence-
ment, or would like to help with 
these events, please contact the 
grad class advisor, Ms S. 
Laverty. 
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FROM THE  

COUSELLORS DESK  

 So how do we handle 
stress?  It’s important to recog-
nize how much we can handle 
and to know our  limitations and 
when to ask for help.  There is a 
basic strategy to use, ‘S-O-S’ – 
situation, ourselves and sup-
port.   

Situation - when faced with a 
stressful situation it’s important 
to problem-solve, set goals,  and 
use positive self-talk & realistic 
thinking.  Keep trying different 
solutions until the situation is re-
solved.  Develop goals around 
your plan that will work for 
you.  And begin to change how 
you view and ‘vocalize’ your 
thoughts by journaling and talk to 
yourself ‘realistically’, for exam-
ple, not all boyfriends/girlfriends 
suck.   

Ourselves - take care of 
you!  Eat healthy, get enough 
sleep, exercise your body and 
mind, learn to relax with breath-
ing techniques, laugh (a lot), and 
help others.   

Support  – learn to express your 
feelings, take time to be with 
other people, examine your spiri-
tuality, and most important, con-
tact a professional if your feeling 
overly depressed or suicidal. 
Professionals such as your 
school counsellor, mental health 
therapist, doctor, clergy and/or 
helpline can provide you with   
resources you might need.  If 
you or any of your friends are 
feeling stressed out, stop in and 
talk with one of the Family 
School Liaison Counsellors at 
BCHS – Allyson Honig available 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 
& Friday or Tara Odland avail-
able Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday afternoon.   

BCHS MUSIC NEWS 
On December 8th - The 

BCHS and BJHS Band depart-
ments present their annual 
"Sounds of the Season" Christ-
mas Concert.  Bands from both 
schools will perform Christmas 
classics for the pleasure of the 
audience. Showtime is 7:00 at 
Griffin Park Theatre. Admission 
is $5 per person, $10 per family. 
Children 5 and under are free.  
Everybody is welcome to come 
and receive a dose of the Christ-
mas spirit.  
 Also, a big thank you to 
parents, staff, and students who 
helped make this year’s fund-
raiser, “Christmas Capers 
Craft Show”  another huge suc-
cess.  The hard work and dedi-
cation of our band students was 
very apparent.  We are proud of 
their dedication and talent. 
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NEWS FROM COSMETOLOGY 
 The cosmetology stu-
dents at BCHS would like to offer 
you their expertise they have 
been developing in class.  Inter-
ested in a perm, coloring or a 
trim?  We can help provide the 
service, tips, and suggestions 
that can help you walk out of our 
school feeling beautiful and suc-
cessful.  
Help us practice our professional 
skills in an environment where 
we strive to duplicate the whole 
salon experience.   
If you wish to make an appoint-
ment, or would like more infor-
mation, please contact Miss 
Hess at the Brooks Composite 
High School at 403-362 4814.  
 
NEWS FROM THE ART  
DEPARTMENT 

 Art  students are working 
hard to complete projects that 
will be on display at the first an-
nual BCHS Student Art Show in 
December.  Parents, Friends 
and anyone else interested in 
the visual arts  are invited out to 
the art show where you will get a 
chance to see some outstanding 
examples of student work and to 
meet the artists.  The Art show 
will be held on Tuesday, Dec 6th 
at 6:00 pm.  
Everyone Welcome!!! 
 

SADD (STUDENTS AGAINST  
DRINKING AND DRIVING) 

 Also, the SADD members 
will be out in the community in 
the month of December doing 
events so watch for us and stop 
and say hi! 
 
YOUNG WOMEN OF POWER 
CONFERENCE 
 On Oct 22, BCHS hosted 
the Young Women of Power 
Conference.  The conference is 
an annual event that tries to 
build confidence, wisdom and 
principles in young women.  
Over 30 students from around 
southern Alberta took part in this 
event.   

 Thanks to the many or-
ganizers, but especially to Chel-
sea Opperman, Tara Odland, 
Alyson Honig and Myrna Ferris.  

 
 
 

SPIRIT COUNCIL ACTIVITIES 
 
Halloween: 
 Some of the activities 
surrounding Halloween included 
a pumpkin carving contest and 
the annual costume parade. 

Harry Potter Trivia and Dress 
Up Day: 
 Coinciding wit the release 
of the latest movie in the Harry 
Potter Franchise, students were 
challenged with Harry Potter 
Trivia and had a special Harry 
Potter Dress-up day. 
 
Reindeer Games Returns! 
 In what has become a 
much loved and anticipated  an-
nual event, the Reindeer Games 
will make a return in December.  
Students will try to pin a clothes-
pin on their designated counter-
part.  The competition is fierce. 
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Football:   The football team fin-
ished 3rd in the Rangeland 
league.  Unfortunately, they did 
not qualify for provincial competi-
tion this year. However, this was 
a young team and showed lots of 
potential.   

Thanks to Coach Cashato and 
his staff of Mr. Angell, Brooke 
Mrakava, Brennan Levie and Mr. 
Jensen for their work with the 
team this year. 
 
Volleyball:  In volleyball the Sr. 
Girls team had an outstanding 
season.  The Girls hosted the 
South Central Zones which 
qualified them to compete in  
provincials In St. Paul on Nov 
24-26. zones.   

At Provincials, the girls ad-
vanced into the playoff round 
where they lost out in a very 
close match in the semi-finals.  
Congratulations to players and 
coaches 

The Sr. Boys team had a good 
year and narrowly missed going 
to the final in zones.  Thanks to 
Mr. Nelson for another year of 
volleyball. 

The JV Girls also had a good 
season.  They played hard and 
were extremely competitive.   
Thanks to Mr. Peel and Mr. 
Scholz for their work with the 
team. 

The JV. Boys continue their re-
building  and enjoyed both fun 
and success as they became 
more competitive.  Thanks to Mr. 
Bernhard and Matt Hodge for 
their work with the JV Boys. 
 

 

Cross Country:   Mrs. Skriver 
coached a number of our ath-
letes to a competitive season 
ending in a meet in Canmore. 

Golf:  Mr. Angell coached an 
abbreviated golf season where 
our golfers failed to qualify for 
zones. 
 
Cheerleading:     The Cheerlead-
ing squad at BCHS is only in its 
2nd year.  However, BCHS will 
have the privilege of playing host 
to the Provincial Cheerleading 
Competition on March 2, 2012.  
Teams from school all over Al-
berta will be here for the week-
end.  
 
Basketball:    The Basketball 
season is already under way.  
Some of our teams played their 
first tournament of the year on 
Nov 25 and 26th.  At this point 
we have 2 boys teams and two 
girls teams.  Mr. Muir is coaching 
the Sr. Girls, Mr. Cashato is 
coaching the Sr. Boys, Allen 
Lutes and Ms. Thompson are 
coaching the JV girls and Mr. 
Vandervelde is coaching the JV 
Boys. 
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Grasslands Regional Divi-
sion No. 6 believes that schools in 
the Division have the responsibility 
to remain open. The safety of stu-
dents and the conditions for travel 
shall be the primary criteria to deter-
mine if buses will operate.  Schools 
will  be open during these poor 
weather days, but often will not op-
erate regular instructional plans.  
Parents are encouraged to take 
their children to school if, in their 
judgment, bus transportation or 
walking conditions are detrimen-
tal to the safety or well being of 
their children. 

 
In Town (City) Bus Routes  

 
Urban (within the city of Brooks) bus 
routes should not be cancelled 
unless the city roads become too 
dangerous to operate the school 
bus or the temperature reaches -
37 C.   
 If the bus routes are can-
celled due to weather/road condi-
tions or temperature within the City 
of Brooks, the Transportation De-
partment will contact Q-13 Radio 
1340 AM or The Fox 101.1 FM by 
7:30 a.m.  Please listen to the radio 
station for bus cancellations or call 
the Transportation Department at 
793-6703. 
If any bus route is cancelled in the 
morning it will not operate all day. 

Rural Bus Routes to Brooks 
Schools Designations  
 
Rural bus routes coming to 
Grasslands schools in Brooks 
may be cancelled due to deterio-
rating road conditions or if the 
temperature reaches -37 C.   If ru-
ral bus routes are cancelled due to 

inclement or cold weather, the bus 
driver is required to contact the local 
radio station Q-13 Radio 1340AM or 
The Fox 101.1 FM by 6:30 a.m. The 
bus drivers will contact all students 
on their bus route, or put a phone 
fan out into operation.  Please listen 
to one of these local radio stations 
for any school bus cancellations 
announcements.  If any bus routes 
are cancelled for this reason, they 
will not operate all day. 
 
Rural Bus Routes to All Other 
Grasslands School Designa-
tions  
 If rural buses going to our 
rural schools are cancelled due to 
deteriorating road conditions or if 
the temperature reaches -37 C, the 
Principal of the school in consulta-
tion with the Bus Drivers will deter-
mine if all/any of the buses routes 
going to their school will be can-
celled.  The Principal of the school 
will contact the local radio station Q-
13 or The Fox 101.1 FM by 6:30 
a.m. to put an announcement on the 
local radio station.  The bus drivers 
will contact all of the students on 
their route or put a phone fan out 
into operation.  Please listen to one 
of these local stations for any school 
bus cancellation announcements.  If 
bus routes are cancelled for this 
reason, they will not operate all day 
 
General Notes Regarding In-
clement/Cold Weather  
 
Parents should work with their chil-
dren to have a plan in the event that 
the school bus does not arrive to 
pick them up.  Children must be 
aware of how long to wait at their 
bus stop before returning home or 
going to a safe place. 

In spite of the careful main-
tenance and driver checks done to 
our buses on a daily basis, there 
have been rare occasions where 
there has been a bus breakdown.  
In the event of one of these inci-
dents, children need to be dressed 

appropriately for the weather condi-
tions.  

The temperature will be de-
termined from the Weather Net-
work/School Day Forecast web site. 
The temperature at 6:30 a.m. will be 
used to determine if the temperature 
is -37 C.  Go to 
www.theweathernetwork.com  
type in the town/city and then go to 
School Day Forecast (menu on the 
right hand side).  See the chart that 
follows to determine what town to 
type in.  

 
What Town To Look For On 
The Weather Network Site    

Exceptions  
If buses are cancelled and any stu-
dent needing to write a Departmen-
tal Exam does not have transporta-
tion, please contact the bus driver or 
our Transportation Office at 403-
793-6703. 

If buses are cancelled in 
excess of 3 days due to continuous 
-37C weather the cancellation will 
be evaluated and an announcement 
will be put on the local radio stations 

if there 
is a 
change 
in pro-
cedure. 
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Town Look up 

Duchess Duchess 

Brooks Brooks 

Bassano Bassano 

Rolling Hills Rolling Hills 

Gem Bassano 

Rosemary Duchess 

Scandia /Rainier Brooks 

Tilley Tilley 
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Remembrance Day:   The Spirit 
Council at BCHS put on a very 
moving and solemn ceremony as 
part of our Remembrance Day 
activities.  Thanks to Sgt. Small-
bones from CFB Suffield and to 
the Legion for their part in our 
ceremony. 
 

Operation 
Christmas 
Child:   BCHS 
students have 
been putting 
together Christ-
mas shoeboxes 

for Samaritans Purse.  This year, 
we collected 121 shoeboxes .  
Thanks to Mr. Vaage and his So-
cial Studies 10-1class for orga-
nizing this activity.  For more info 
on Samaritans Purse go to 
http://www.samaritanspurse.org/inde
x.php/occ  
 

Helping the Homeless:     This 
year, the Leadership and Resil-
iency students are going to be 
raising money for the Mustard 
Seed in Calgary by  charging 
students 2.00 each for the right 
to wear hats in school on Dec 
6th.  Later in December the LRP 
students will be volunteering at 
the Mustard Seed by helping to 
prepare and serve a meal to the 
homeless.  
Supporting the Salvation Army  
The spirit Council is also plan-
ning on a fundraising activity 
where the proceeds will be do-
nated to the Salvation Army. 
Agape Orphanage in Malawi:  
The Spirit Council is planning to 
support the Agape Orphanage in 
Malawi.  This is a charity in need 
and has come to the attention of 
Nancy Paul, a teacher in our dis-
trict. 

Youth In Philanthropy.     BCHS 
students attended a meeting on 
Nov 22 to look at how students 
can raise money and awareness 
for a particular charity that will be 
agreed upon by other secondary 
students in Grasslands Schools. 
.   
Mike Buckingham on Drinking 
and Driving  
On Oct. 26th, Mike Buckingham 
spoke to all of our students about 
the dangers of Drinking and Driv-
ing.  Mike shared  own experi-
ence as a police officer that was 
hit by a drunk driver. 
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Encounters with Canada  is a once
-in-a-lifetime opportunity that all stu-
dents 14 to 17 years-of-age should 
experience. Learn about your coun-
try while investigating careers, and 
live the “Experience of a Life-
time”! 

Encounters with Canada  
offers eleven different one-week 
programs of Canadian studies at the 
Terry Fox Canadian Youth Centre in 
Ottawa. To participate in the pro-
gram, students must contact their 
schools or regional coordinators to 
obtain a registration form. If they are 
eligible, they can choose from one 
of the eleven theme weeks: 

To participate in an Encounters 
with Canada  week, you must:  

· be 14-17 years of age when you 
take part 

· be Canadian citizen or landed 
immigrant  

· be enrolled in an educational in-
stitution recognized by the Minis-
try of Education in your province 
or territory  

· obtain authorization from a parent 
or guardian  

· obtain the recommendation from 
your school  

 
For more information, please refer 
to the web site at http://
www.encounters-rencontres.ca/  
  
Application to register:  You may 
contact us by phone, fax or e-mail to 
inquire about eligibility requirements 
to attend the Encounters with Can-
ada program.  

�*���������%�����

� � � � �  � ! � �� � � � � � �
" � #� � 4�

Mrs. O’Farrell is the BCHS contact 
for the Encounters program so 
please feel free to contact her with 
any question you might have. 
Cost of registration and financial 
assistance: The cost of registering 
for the 2010-2011 Encounters with 
Canada program is $625. Some 
provinces and territories offer finan-
cial aid to students to defray regis-
tration costs. Alberta’s subsidy re-
duced the cost to the student to 
$475.  Your regional coordinator 
can inform you about financial aid 
available in your province or terri-
tory. 
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BOARD BITS FOR DECEMBER 
 

The month of December is a very exciting time of year for the Trustees. The Trustees have the privilege to travel the jurisdic-tion and see the many talented students perform in musical concerts, band presentations and other holiday celebrations. It is also a great time of year for our communities to come to-gether and share in watching our talented students.  
  

With having special events and activities, it allows the students to participate, to succeed and to enrich their learn-ing experiences. The Board of Trustees also knows that is takes a lot of time, hard work and dedication to have these spe-cial events and presentations come to life. We would like to ex-tend a very special thank you to our students and staff for all the time and dedication they give not just at this time of the year, but throughout the entire school year.  
  

THE GRASSLANDS BOARD OF TRUSTEES IS WISHING ALL OUR STUDENTS, STAFF AND FAMILIES A VERY SAFE AND HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON!!! 

Congratulations to the Ram-
say’s for their continued and 
generous support of educa-
tion and we are proud to 
have you on our Wall of 
Fame. 
(adapted from an article in the 
SAIT news) 
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745 - 2nd Ave East 
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Phone: 403-793-6700 
Fax: 403-362-8225 
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 Doug Ramsay 
(pictured at center) is an 
alumnus of Brooks Compos-
ite High School and is an 
inductee onto the BCHS 
Wall of Fame. Mr. Ramsay 
is the CEO and Co-Founder 
of Calfrac Well Services 

Ltd . and is also a alumnus 
of SAIT’s Petroleum Tech-
nology Program. 
 
 Recently, Doug and 
his wife Susan generously 
donated 3 million dollars to 
the “Promising Futures 
Campaign” in support of 
SAIT’s new Trades and 
Technology Complex.  In 
recognition of this gift, the 
third floor of the Johnson-
Cobbe Energy Centre will be 
named the Ramsay Centre 
for Petroleum Engineering 
Technology. 
 


